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April 11, 2022 

 

Speaker Todd Huston 

Indiana House of Representatives 

200 W. Washington Street, Rm. 3-7 

Indianapolis, IN 46204 

 

Dear Speaker Huston,  

 

We write to urge the Legislative Council to assign the topic of creating an Indiana Public Defenders' 

Retirement Fund to the appropriate interim study committee. In parity to the Prosecuting Attorneys' 

Retirement Fund (PARF), the goal of the Public Defenders' Retirement Fund (PDRF) is to provide 

benefits to those eligible public defenders, funded by their contributions, and entice individuals to serve 

as public defenders.  

 

As stated, the prosecuting attorneys already have an applicable retirement fund for their members. 

However, Indiana public defenders do not enjoy this same benefit. Upon the end of their service, public 

defenders receive a significantly smaller pension than that of their prosecuting counterpart. Currently, if 

structured similar to PARF, the PDRF would begin with approximately 40 active individuals. In 

comparison, PARF has 205 active members, 169 benefit recipients, 101 inactive vested members, and 142 

inactive non-vested members in FY 2020. In FY 2021, PARF was appropriated $4.4M. The Public 

Defender Retirement Fund would not require such a large appropriation to establish and would not be of 

the same caliber for membership.  

 

In order to fully understand the requirements to establish the PDRF, the fiscal impact and appropriation 

needed, and the effect it could have on public defender retention, we urge you to assign the study of the 

PDRF to the appropriate interim study committee. The establishment of PDRF would reduce pay inequity 

between Chief Public Defenders and their prosecutor counterparts, while further incentivizing the Indiana 

Public Defender system to attract and retain experienced and competent attorneys, and combat the 

declining public defender pool within Indiana.  

 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Bob Heaton   Phillip Boots   Martin Carbaugh 

State Representative   State Senator   State Representative 

House District 46  Senate District 23  House District 81 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Earl Harris   Ryan Hatfield   Linda Rogers 

State Representative  State Representative  State Senator    

House District 2  House District 77  Senate District 11     

 

 
Jeffrey Thompson 

State Representative 

House District 28 
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